
 

The Corporation of the Town of Minto 

By-law No. 2018-53 

 
to retain the one-third tax-free allowance for 

 remuneration paid to members of municipal council for  

the 2014-18 term. 

 
 

WHEREAS under the Municipal Act, S.O. 2001, c. 25 and amendments, s. 283(1) 

provides that a municipality may pay any part of the remuneration and expenses of the 

members of any local board of the municipality and of the officers and employees of 

the local board;  

 

AND WHEREAS the Municipality of the Town of Minto has for the last term of Council 

approved that the one-third tax-free allowance be retained as specified in By-Law 

number 2011-15;  

 

AND WHEREAS Subsection 283(7) of the Municipal Act provides that a council shall 

review a by-law under subsection (5) at a public meeting at least once during the four-

year period corresponding to the term of office of its members after a regular election;  

 

NOW THEREFORE the Council of the Town of Minto enacts as follows:  

 

1. THAT the Treasurer of the Corporation of the Town of Minto retain the one-third 

tax-free allowance for remuneration paid to members of the municipal council 

for the 2014 – 2018 term; 

 

2. THAT By-law 2011-15 passed by the Council of the Town of Minto on the 11th 

day of January 2011 is hereby repealed 

 

Read a first, second, third time and passed in open Council this 3rd day of July, 2018. 

 

 

 

          

      ______________________________ 

       Deputy Mayor Ronald Faulkner 

 

  

 

 

             

______________________________ 

       C.A.O. Clerk Bill White 

 


